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This contribution is prepared to initiate a discussion on what should be more appropriate for the N-ISDN system standard; continuous evolution of H.320 or replacement by H.324/I.

H.324 Annex D (H.324/I) was decided in February 1998.  In the Recommendation, the following paragraphs are found:

“H.324/I provides a second-generation successor standard to H.320” in D.1 Scope.

“NOTE – It is the intent of ITU-T to make H.320 support optional in a future revision of this Recommendation at some point in the future, once most H.320 equipment has been upgraded or replaced.” in D.4.2 H320 ISDN interoperation.

ITU-T SG16, however, revised H.320 in May 1999 to support H.263 version 2 and appointed an editor for H.320 series implementors guide in February 2000 for the continuous maintenance (bug fixes) and evolution (new feature additions).  The description of H.324/I may mislead the market if we consider the following:

· H.320 system standard is continuing to evolve with new functionalities based on the market needs.

· H.324/I has seen no deployment in the marketplace as far as the author knows.

· Some new types of terminal equipment have emerged that are switchable between H.320 on ISDN and H.323 on IP.
An embarrassing question is “Should we wait for the H.324/I development to construct a corporate videoconferencing system on N-ISDN if the standard states that H.320 will become obsolete?”
To study possibilities of H.320 continuous evolution, the following action should also be taken.

· Since video/audio codecs will continue to evolve on a day by day basis, we need to investigate how many new codepoints can be assigned for H.320.  Is H.263 version 3 (H.263++) support possible?  Are other video/audio codec supports possible? If new codepoint space is limited to some extent, new feature addition should be prioritized based on its impact on the H320 system evolution.

This contribution proposes to review the situation on the N-ISDN system standards and consider if any actions (e.g. dropping the quoted statements from H.324/I) are required.
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